
 Saturday, December 3 — 4:00 p.m. 
 

Paul D. Burke  — 14th Anniversary Memorial   
 

Sunday, December 4 — 10:00 a.m. 
 

Gilbert Myers — Birthday Memorial   
 

Thursday, December 8   

Feast of the Immaculate Conception 
 

              9:00 a.m.   George F. Kimball  — Memorial   

              7:00 p.m.   David Martin  — Memorial  
 

 Saturday, December 10 — 4:00 p.m. 
 

Rita Rembetsy — 15th Anniversary Memorial   
 

Sunday, December 11 — 10:00 a.m. 
 

Robert Fischer — 3rd Anniversary Memorial   

 Saturday, December 3 
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist    
Church, 4:00 p.m.  

 Giving Tree—Return Unwrapped Gifts  
   Trees located at the church entrances 
 

   Sunday, December 4 
    

 Faith Formation Grades 1 to 5  

  Classrooms, 8:30 a.m. — 9:45 a.m.   

 Celebration of the Eucharist  w/Liturgy of the Word for   

   Children  

  Church, 10:00 a.m.  

 Children’s Christmas Choir Rehearsal  
  Church, 11:15 to Noon 

 St. Vincent DePaul Meeting  

  Downstairs Conference Room, 11:15 a.m.  

 Giving Tree—Return Unwrapped Gifts   

   Trees located at the church entrances  

  Faith Formation Grades 6, 7 and 8 

  Classrooms, 6:00 p.m. — 7:15 p.m. 
 

Wednesday, December 7 
 

 Shawl Ministry 
   Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m.   
 

  Thursday, December 8—Immaculate Conception  

 Celebration of the Eucharist  
   Church, 9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.   
 

 Saturday, December 10 
 

  Celebration of the Eucharist    
Church, 4:00 p.m.  

 Marlborough Community Cupboard Collection  
   Bins located at the church entrances 
 

   Sunday, December 11 
    

 Faith Formation Grades 1 to 5  

  Classrooms, 8:30 a.m. — 9:45 a.m.   

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
  Church, 10:00 a.m.  

 Children’s Christmas Choir Rehearsal  

  Church, 11:15 to Noon 

 RCIA Meeting  

  Downstairs Conference Room, 11:15 a.m.  

 Eucharistic Ministers Chat Session  

   Classrooms, 11:15    

 Marlborough Community Cupboard Collection  
   Bins located at the church entrances 

 St. Matthias Parish Advent Prayer Service 

     Church 5:00 p.m.  

 Pot Luck Dinner  
          Parish Hall following Prayer Service  

 Faith Formation—Grades 6 — 10  

  Advent Prayer Service and Pot Luck Dinner  

ST. MATTHIAS PARISH, MARLBOROUGH, MA 

Weekday Masses for the Week of December 5 
 

Monday and Tuesday  

9:00 a.m.  Downstairs Conference Room 
 

Thursday—Feast of the Immaculate Conception 

Masses at 9 a.m. and 7 p.m. 
 

INTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 

Office Hours for the Week of  December 5 
  

 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  
 
 

 Wednesday  

9:00 a.m. — Noon 

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST   

WORSHIP BOOKLET 
 

        The Advent Season Worship Aid can be found in the 

pews. This booklet contains Mass responses as well as our 

musical selections.  Lift your voices in celebration.   After 

use, please return the booklet to the book rack located in the 

pews.                                                                    Thank you.  

CHRISTMAS CHOIR REHEARSAL FOR CHILDREN 
 

   The St. Matthias Parish Choir is 

welcoming children Second Grade and 

above to join the choir for Christmas Mass 

on Saturday, December 24 at 4:00 p.m.  

This weekend’s rehearsal will be held on 

Sunday, December 4 following the 10:00 

a.m. Mass.  



DECEMBER 4, 2016 

FROM FR. FRAN 

     Thanks and congratulations to all 

who worked so hard to make our 

Christmas Crafts Fair a great 

success.  Each year a wonderful group 

of people dedicate a huge amount of 

time in this busy season to put together 

a wonderful experience.  While there 

will be a formal thank you in an 

upcoming bulletin, I’d like to thank our coordinator Teresa 

Salafia and all her “elves” for a job well done. 

Have you contributed to our 2017 Grand Annual 

Collection yet?  As the end of the tax year is near, this 

would be a great time to write out your check to assist our 

parish and all our ministries.  Packets are available at the 

entrances to the church.  If you can’t locate one, just ask a 

member of the parish staff and we’d be happy to assist you.  

Thanks to all who have contributed so far.  As you can see, 

we still have a long way to go to hit our goal, so your 

contribution is very important to the success of this 

campaign. 

Next Sunday Evening, December 11th, we will 

celebrate Advent Evening Prayer and a Pot Luck 

Supper, coordinated by families from our Faith Formation 

Ministry.  All parishioners are invited.  This is a wonderful 

opportunity to take some time out of our Christmas 

preparations, to quiet our hearts, and to prepare our lives for 

the coming of Christ.  Our Pot Luck Supper will give us a 

chance to share a simple meal together, catch up with 

friends, and maybe make some new ones.  Please plan now 

to join in this great parish event. 

Thanks to all who participated in this year’s Giving 

Tree.  Your generosity will help many parents in our area 

make their children’s Christmas a little brighter.  Special 

thanks to the Fettig family who, once again this year, did 

such a great job in coordinating the Giving Tree. While this 

year’s project is ending, if you know of any family that 

might benefit from some assistance this season, please let 

one of our staff members know. 

Our new St. Vincent DePaul Society is holding an 

information meeting after the 10 AM Mass this Sunday.  

I encourage you to stop in and hear about the various 

opportunities this ongoing ministry offers to help those in 

need in our community.  There are many different ways in 

which to participate as well as levels of commitment, so 

please take some time to learn about this important new 

ministry. 

This Thursday, December 8, we will celebrate the 

Feast of the Immaculate Conception.  Our Masses will 

be at 9 AM and 7 PM.  This patronal feast for the United 

States celebrates the church’s belief that Mary was free 

from sin from the moment of her conception.  While first 

expressed in the earliest Christian centuries it wasn’t until 

1854 that Pope Pius IX proclaimed this as dogma.  During 

Advent, the story of Mary is highlighted, especially her 

“yes” to God as she agreed to become the mother of Jesus.  

Let us express our “yes” to God with Mary by celebrating 

together at the table of the Eucharist on this Feast day. 

In closing let me just offer a few “housekeeping” 

reminders.  We need to keep the area in front of the church 

clear for use as a fire lane, so please park only in designated 

parking spots.  Also, for reasons of safety, I’d like to 

remind parents to accompany your youngsters if they need 

to use the restroom during Mass. 

I can’t say enough about how I admire parents with 

young children bringing them to Mass each weekend.  If 

and when your kids get a bit fidgety, please don’t hesitate 

to walk them around, and why not try sitting in the front 

section of the church where they will be able to see more 

and feel more connected with what’s going on.  Thanks 

again for the faith commitment you make as a family each 

week! 

Pray for  the  Heal ing   

of  the  s ick  
 

 Please Pray For... 
 

Richard Abraham, Boyle Family, Nancy Bradford, Laurie 

Burt, Deacon Paul Coletti, Peggy Cronin, Delia Cruz, 

Connie Cyr, Del Cyr, Clara Mae Dickerson, John Gifford, 

Joe Gillis, Russ Hokanson, Emma Johnson, Kathryn Keeler, 

Emma Larrivee, Kay McNeill, Holly McIntyre, Roger 

Melenson, Theresa Perry, Deacon Doug Peltak, Jean Peltak, 

Andy Rivers, Benjamin Smith, Edward Suzano, Ray Thomas, 

Trunfio Family, Ann Vigeant and Amy Noel Wyman.  
     

     To add someone to this prayer list, please call the Parish 

office at 508-460-9255 or email admin@stmattpar.org.  

            
 

You are encouraged to pray these readings at home during 

the week as you reflect on this Sunday’s Word and 

prepare to celebrate next week’s Eucharist. 
 
 

Readings for December 3, 4  – 2nd Sunday of Advent   
  
 

Isaiah 11:1-10;  Romans 15:4-9;  Matthew 3:1-12 
 

Readings for December 10, 11 – 3rd Sunday of Advent   
  
 

Isaiah 35:1-6A, 10;  James 5:7-10;  Matthew 11:2-11 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 



 SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

   FAITH FORMATION   
  

 Schedule for Grades 1 to 8 on December 4 is as 

follows:    
  

     Grade 1 to 5                     8:30 a.m. - 9:45 a.m.  
  

 Grades 6, 7 and 8              6:00 p.m. - 7:15 p.m.  

  
Confirmation Grades 9, 10 will not meet on December 4.  
 

LOWC will be held during the 10:00 am Mass. 
 

     Faith Formation students and their families will join 

our parish Advent Prayer Service on December 11 at 

5:00 pm followed by a Pot Luck Supper in the parish 

hall.  Each Faith Formation family will receive an email 

this week with an attachment regarding this special event. 

 

Weekly Offertory Goal:                         $4,000.00 
 

 

 

Total Collection of November 19, 20  $4,117.00 

     Of that amount ParishPay donations were  $   933.00 

Retired Sisters Religious        $1,182.00  

     Of that amount ParishPay donations were  $   150.00    

Parishioners celebrating Mass November 19, 20……..385  

 

 

 

Total Collection of November 26, 27  $3,899.00 

     Of that amount ParishPay donations were  $ 1,119.00 

Parishioners celebrating Mass November 26, 27……..341 
 

Parishioners celebrating Mass Thanksgiving Day……..51 

 

Special Collections for December    
 

December 3, 4  —  Collection for Parochial Schools  

December 10, 11  — Parish Maintenance 

December 24, 25  — Clergy Health and Retirement Trust  

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 

MARLBOROUGH COMMUNITY 

CUPBOARD COLLECTION 

DECEMBER 10 AND 11  
 

       Collection bins are available at the church entrances 

next weekend December 10 and 11 for donations to the 

Marlborough Community Cupboard. In addition to non-

perishable canned food items, please consider baby food 

and diapers, personal hygiene items, paper products and 

don't forget some Christmas treats that bring the spirit of 

Christmas to many homes.  

ADVENT GIVING TREE  
 

 The St. Matthias Parish annual 

Advent Giving Trees still holds a few  

tags if you are looking to make a 

child’s Christmas special.  Please 

return the unwrapped gifts with the gift tag securely 

attached, no later than Sunday, December 4.  If you  

forgot to drop off your gift, please bring it to the Parish 

Office by Tuesday, December 6.  Donations of extra large 

gift bags and tissue paper are welcome so the families can 

wrap their children’s gifts.  

     Thank you Rita, Bill, Matthew and Ryan for 

coordinating this effort. And a special thank you to all the 

wonderful parishioners who so generously support this 

program. 

ST. VINCENT DEPAUL - ST. MATTHIAS 
 

 Please come to the second St. Vincent DePaul conference 

meeting this Sunday, December 4 after 10:00 a.m. Mass 

in the downstairs conference room.  Grab a donut and cup 

of coffee and come learn more about the St. Vincent dePaul 

(SVdP) Society and ways you can participate in helping the 

parish community. We need you! 

 The objectives of the SVdP Society are for members to 

grow in  faith by helping others grow in their faith, having a 

spirit of fellowship and friendship among members and 

those we serve, and serving those in need.  We believe in 

promoting self-sufficiency through direct support or 

networking with specialists.  Please join us.  

Grand Annual Collection as of 11/28/16 

 
 

      GOAL:                 $80,000.00 

Total Pledged:                                $32,195.00  
Total Received:          $27,415.00 

Total Number to Reach Goal:               $47,805.00  

Number of Families Pledged:                       66 

THANK YOUñCHRISTMAS LIGHTS DISPLAY  
      

          We would like to thank the Christmas Lighting 

crew for the wonderful job they did in decking the 

halls for the upcoming Christmas season. They 

worked diligently despite the bitter cold and wind to 

make the outside of the church look festive.   

          Thank you to Joe Adelman, Elizabeth Adelman, 

Nicholas Adelman, Sara Adelman, Gene Balinski, 

Mat Gauvin, Diane Giugno, John Giugno, Joe 

Lovecchio, April Lowe, Chris Lowe, Meagan Lowe, 

Colleen McGuiness and Bob Richard. Special thanks 

to Jim Cannava for pre-staging the extension cords 



     ST. MATTHIAS  

ADVENT PRAYER SERVICE  

AND POT LUCK SUPPER  
 

     Advent is a time of preparation for the birth of our Lord and 

savior, Jesus Christ.  You are invited to join us for an Advent 

Evening Prayer Service Sunday, December 11 at 5:00 p.m.  It 

is a respite from the hustle and bustle of holiday preparations 

to open your heart and mind to the peace and calm found in 

prayer, music and scripture.  Members of our parish family 

will lead us in prayer and provide us with a thought-filled 

reflection on the gospel. 

     The Evening Prayer will be followed by a pot luck dinner, 

providing you with an opportunity to connect with friends 

while enjoying the culinary delights of fellow parishioners.   In 

the midst of shopping for gifts for others, give yourself a gift 

that money can’t buy - one of peace, tranquility and friendship.   

      Please feel free to bring an entrée, appetizer or dessert to 

share.   Please call Donna Jensen at 508-460-6348.  

MESSAGE FROM DEACON DOUG  
 

     It somehow seems so appropriate in this time of Advent that 

Jean and I are able to give witness of the powerful and 

merciful ways that God breaks into our lives. When we find 

ourselves struggling with the harsh realities that may color our 

lives it is so tempting to question our faith and wonder how 

God could allow this to happen to someone he loves.  To quote 

an old hit song by Peter, Paul and Mary, "The answer my 

friend is blowing in the wind." This quite simply is part of the 

human condition and ultimately an opportunity to discover 

anew how we are called to share in the life, death and 

resurrection of Jesus. 

     For Jean and I this has been so much more than a story of 

discouragement and hopelessness, of sickness and brokenness. 

Coming from a large family, where sharing in the dying and 

rising experience is so much a part of your identity, I have 

been so incredibly blessed. So, this has been a life giving story 

of the power of the gift of love and of the need for one to 

embrace the challenge to constantly die to oneself. My birth 

family has walked with us in our weakness and nourished and 

nurtured us in ways that have revealed to us the very presence 

of Jesus, whose coming to us in the here and now, is the very 

gift of life. 

     We have also been incredibly blessed by our family in faith, 

you the people of God here at St. Matthias parish. Your love 

for us expressed in so many ways, has deepened our faith and 

strengthened our hope that the love of God, is best expressed 

and most credibly experienced in community. As Jean Vanier 

has powerfully said "Community is the place where we rub up 

against one another's sore spots.” For your cards, support, 

meals, the gift of your presence and the many ways you have 

rubbed up against our sore spots please know our gratitude has 

no limits or boundaries. 
     Having been able to return to Church the past two weeks 

has been so exciting for me. However, I hope fairly soon to be 

able to function once again in my diaconal role and touch your 

lives in ways you've touched mine. Thank you and may God 

bless you all. 


